# THE HART FAMILY IN COLOMBIA









September - October 2024



A Ministry Of:
"His Abundant Pardon"
Is. 55:7

Sending Church: Mile Straight BC 8448 Springfield Road Soddy Daisy, TN 37379 (423) 842-2333

Contact: Skype: mikerhart

mikerhart@juno.com Cell: 011-57-318-683-4202 011-57-312-353-1106

#### **Praises:**

- For Souls Being Saved
- For The Word Being Preached
- For Divine Mercy- My Accident
- For Provision, Health & Safety

## **Prayer Needs:**

- For Evangelism & Revival
- For My Full Recovery Hip
- Leadership For The Church
- For Our Health And Safety

# Dear People Of The Lord Who Humble Yourselves And Pray,

This has been a time not quite 4:19. The weather is still quite hot in

like any other. We know that the Lord tries the just Psalm 34:19. The weather is still quite hot in Valledupar, but things have worked to keep us in the U.S. to deal with several situations

### Like A Mini-Medical Furlough

The family and I had been walking at a park in Soddy Daisy, TN. I needed to gain back some muscle mass that I had lost. Some days, I walked a couple of miles per day. There is a basketball court there. I was only shooting baskets, but I went after a ball and ended up breaking my left hip. It was the worst pain I had ever experienced in my life.

Hannah, with the help of others there, took me to a new emergency center close by. After a few x-rays they determined that my hip was broken and needed surgery. We thank the Lord that it wasn't something worse. The Lord greatly blessed in allowing me to get the surgeon I asked for and get the surgery done right away.

I was on my feet the very day of the surgery. I spent about a week there, then went to a rehabilitation hospital in an adjoining building for two weeks. Later, I was dismissed and allowed to leave. I tried to find a missionary house that would be available but was unable to find one. Thank the Lord, we were able to rent a house for a few weeks. They gave me home rehabilitation a couple of weeks after that. I was hoping to get the OK to fly back to Colombia. Nevertheless, they assigned more therapy for the hip replacement to heal and to strengthen my balance due to Parkinson's. It will be for at least two weeks and maybe even more.

#### The Lord Has Been Merciful With The Church

Despite us being away, things have gone well with the Church. We have been in contact with our nephew Esteban and have been working together to coordinate things and help Bro. Simeon. A missionary family from Mexico has been spending a few days there as they are getting to know Colombia before raising their support. One family has moved away to Bogotá. Thank the Lord, even though they are missed, that family is working to restore their marriage.

Also, we are thankful for the first time visitors that are showing up and for a sister struggling with doctrine that decided to come back. The Church has continued to have regular services, special services of men's, ladies, children, and youth services. Esteban and others have continued to evangelize and get the Gospel out to the people of Valledupar.

## Here In The U.S.

I have received the privilege of teaching a bit in Sunday School here in Soddy Daisy. The folks of the Church are always very special and kind to us. We know that the Lord is in control of everything. We may not understand, but we know the Lord has a reason.

Hannah is now back in Pensacola taking her last year of pre-med classes. Thank you for your prayers. We thank the Lord that she passed her MCAT exam. Timothy is starting his last year of high school and will be looking into where to study for college.

As always, we thank all of you for being there for us. Your labor in prayer and your sacrifice in giving is a ministry to my family and myself, and those we serve in Colombia!



The Hart Family
Michael, Martha, Hannah, & Timothy
2 Cor. 9:10